Agenda Item IV.B, Reports on Board Community Meetings: 1) September 12, 2017 Honolulu
Community Meeting (Wahiawa); 2) September 18, 2017 Hawaii County Community Meeting
(Kealakehe); 3) September 29, 2017 Maui County Community Meeting (Kahului)
General Business Meeting
October 3, 2017

The Board of Education (“Board”) held three community meetings in September with the primary
purpose of introducing Superintendent Dr. Christina Kishimoto to their communities, share views on
public education, and discuss the community’s role in supporting student achievement.

The first September community meeting in held for this purpose occurred in the City and County of
Honolulu on September 12, 2017 at the Leilehua High School library (located at 1515 California Avenue,
Wahiawa, Hawaii). The meeting was hosted by Board Member Hubert Minn. There were approximately
75 attendees, which included Superintendent Kishimoto, school administrators, Department staff,
teachers, administrators, parents, and community members.

The second September community meeting occurred in Hawaii County on September 18, 2017 at the
Kealakehe High School library (located at 74-500 Puohulihuli Street, Kailua-Kona, Hawaii). The meeting
was hosted by Board Member Pat Bergin. There were approximately 65 attendees, which included
Superintendent Kishimoto, Complex Area Superintendent Art Souza (Honokaa-Kealakehe-Kohala-
Konawaena), Department staff, school administrators, teachers, parents, and community members.

The third September community meeting occurred in Maui County on September 29, 2017 at the
Pomaika‘i Elementary School library (located at 4650 South Kamehameha Avenue, Kahului, Hawaii). The
meeting was hosted by Board Members Kili Namau‘u and Bruce Voss. The meeting did not occur as of
the time of this writing, so Board Members will provide an oral report at the meeting.



